Councilor (insert name) 

District (insert number) 

PO Box 1749

Halifax, Nova Scotia

B3J 3A5
Re: North-South Cycling Route

Dear Councilor (insert name),

This letter is in reference to the upcoming Active Transportation decision at Regional Council, regarding the decision of where the first North-South Cycling route is developed on the Halifax Peninsula. This is an important decision for Regional Council that will impact our ability as a community to develop as a safe, livable and sustainable city, advancing the goals of the Regional Plan. As my councilor I urge you to support the recommendation of a continuous bike route with bike lanes connecting the northern and southern portions of the peninsula using the Agricola, North Park, Bell Road and South Park (Crosstown Connector) alignment. This is an important issue for me as a resident and taxpayer in HRM and I hope you and other councilors make the right decision and recommend moving forward with the construction of a bike lane on this route for spring 2013.   

There are several reasons why the Agricola, North Park, Bell Road and South Park (Crosstown Connector) corridor is the best location for the route: 

1. In 2010, the Halifax Cycling Coalition (HCC) gathered over 1400 signatures in support of a bike lane along Agricola Street (Crosstown Connector) to connect the North End and the South End of the Halifax Peninsula, indicating considerable public support for this route. 
2. Of all the proposed options, the Agricola route best connects the places where people live, work and play on the peninsula; it would bring cyclists directly to or near the MacDonald Bridge, the North End business district, the Commons, Downtown, Dalhousie University, SMU, Point Pleasant Park, the hospitals, and the shipyards.
3. The Agricola route has flat grades, no buses, relatively low traffic volumes, and holds a pedestrian friendly character. The other routes fall short in these areas.
4. The Agricola route is already in one of the most cycled routes, indicating that the factors above do, in fact, play an important role in a cyclist’s route choice.
5. Lastly, many of the businesses along the corridor already rely largely upon customers in the neighbourhood walking or cycling to their establishments. 
In HRM we have an opportunity to demonstrate leadership by taking an important step toward making our city a healthier, safer and more enjoyable place to live, work and play. The recommendation of a bicycle route on the Agricola-South Park Corridor (Crosstown Connector) should be seen as the first big move in implementing the Halifax Peninsula Cycling Network.

Sincerely 
(Insert Name)

(Insert Address) 

